Ligonier Park Board Meeting – Monday, April 17, 2017 6:00pm – Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

Board Members Present:

Brian Hite, Gary Byers, Matt Kreager, Jody Hathaway, Daric Weimer

Administration Present: Alan Duncan

Citizens: None

The meeting was called to order by board president Brian Hite

The board approved the minutes for March. With the following correction (the cost for the proposed drinking fountain is \$9000 not \$7500). Motion by Byers, second by Hathaway. All ayes.

The board approved the claim register for March totaling \$21,493.44.

Motion by Kreager, second by Byers. All ayes.

Unfinished Business:

Three quotes were received to repair the Rec. Center roof: Conkin Roofing \$12,000, Royalty \$27,142 and Borntrager \$22,750. The board accepted and approved the bid from Conkin Roofing for \$12,000. Motion by Weimer, second by Byers. All ayes.

Three quotes were received for the Kenney Park parking lot: Niblock \$21,850, Phend &Brown \$32,922 and API \$24,446. The board accepted and approved the bid from Niblock for \$21,850. Motion by Hite, second by Weimer. All ayes.

New Business:

Other Business:

Alan talked to Bub Durham regarding running lines for the drinking fountain.

The Storywalk materials will be done this week. The Rotary Club would like to help with installation.

A light pole in front of Ruth Stultz preschool will be moved to make more space for a parking area.

The Rec. Center Pickleball League will be advertised for adults 50 and over.

Daric inquired about the paving of the Kenney Park walking trail.

Programs:

Youth Soccer games began on Saturday with 14 teams.

The Easter Egg Hunt was held last Saturday and a thank you to the sponsors was sent to the paper today. The Pettit Park Farmer's & Artisan's market will open on May 6.

The Flea Market will open on May 9 & 10.

City League baseball & T-ball registration begins today through May 8. Games begin on June 5.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40pm. Motion by Weimer, second by Kreager. All ayes.

President of Park Board

Brian Hite

Secretary of Park Board

Patti Nelson